
This is to express my objection to the addition of a outdoor seating area this will expand 
the number of persons at the taproom, it also will remove a very pleasant area of grass 
from the public area.   The addition of cooking outdoors will also change the usage of 
the area traditional beer halls had outdoor seating but almost never had outdoor 
cooking.  The idea that a hedge and fence  will help screen the activity it still is not the 
idea behind a traditional beer hall.   

Thank You  

Richard Haus  

444 Smith Av N 

 


